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June 25, 2017
Rear Admiral Michael F. McAllister
Commander – 17th Coast Guard District

United States Coast Guard

PO Box 25517

Juneau, AK 99802-5517

Attn: Lt. Jonathan Dale

RE: 
Cook Inlet Regional Citizens Advisory Council Recertification Application

Docket Number USCG-2017-0289
Dear Admiral:

I am writing in support of the Cook Inlet Regional Citizens Advisory Council (CIRCAC) and to urge the U.S. Coast Guard to recertify this advisory group under 33 U.S.C. 2732(o).  I write this from my perspective as Executive Director of the Alaska Ocean Observing System (AOOS) and, on a personal basis, as the municipality of Anchorage representative to the Council.

AOOS has a strong partnership with CIRCAC to advance research and monitoring in Cook Inlet in support of safe navigation and oil spill prevention and response.  We have worked with CIRCAC in the past to develop the Cook Inlet Response Tool, an ERMA-like data integration tool for use by emergency responders and managers, as well as the Cook Inlet Beluga Ecosystem Portal.  As chair of CIRCAC’s Environmental Monitoring Committee, I work closely with CIRCAC staff to identify needs and priorities for environmental monitoring. I find CIRCAC staff and Council members to be highly professional.  They provide a strong voice for oil spill prevention and response and have been strong supporters of our programs to develop tools in response to that need. 

From a CIRCAC board member perspective (and having represented four different Anchorage mayors during my tenure), I think CIRCAC has done an excellent job in promoting environmentally safe oil and gas operations in a region faced with growing challenges from aging infrastructure. I urge you to recertify CIRCAC as the citizens advisory group for Cook Inlet.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment.

Sincerely,
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Molly McCammon

Executive Director
PAGE  
2

